### Parent's comments on learning this week:

As we are unable to send out our weekly information in the children's individual books, we would love you to share your comments with us via email to: reception@st-margaretsanfield.liverpool.sch.uk Please feel

margaretsanfield.liverpool.sch.uk Please feel free to share comments, photos and anything your child has been doing at home that we can share in Reception.

# Topic

This week, we have been practising the Reception Nativity. We have enjoyed exploring the story of Jesus' birth through music and storytelling. As well as practising our lines, we have enjoyed learning the songs and putting actions to the words. We cannot wait for you to see the final production when it has been filmed!

#### Dear Parents and Carers

Please ensure that your child has wellies in school as we play out in all weathers.

Please can the password that you gave at the start of the year, in the event of a different adult collecting your child at the end of the school day, be shared with all those who may come to collect your child.

Many Thanks!

Please remember to return on or before Thursday.

<u>Date given</u>: Friday 4<sup>th</sup> December 2020

### Mathematics and Literacy

In Maths this week we have been focussing on the number 6. We developed our awareness of the value of 6 and explored number bonds to 6. In the outdoor provision, we played a target practise game and enjoyed counting up our score out of 6.

We have continued to learn some letter sounds (phonemes) this week in our Phonics groups. Please visit the Virtual Classroom link on our Reception Class Page to practise the sounds that your child has learnt in their Phonics group.

## Homework

Enjoy singing the Christmas songs, 'Away in a Manger' and 'Twinkle Twinkle Little Star' with your child, in preparation for our Nativity.

If your child has a speaking part in the Nativity, please help them to practise their lines for Monday.